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SYSTEMS PERFORMANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 
August 19, 2022 

Camden County Workforce Development Board Office (Zoom) 

ATTENDANCE: 

COMMITTEE INFORMATION AND ATTENDANCE

Name Organization Trustee Member 20-Nov-20 19-Feb-21 21-May-21 20-Aug-21 19-Nov-21 18-Feb-22 20-May-22

Abusi, Pat, CHAIR Rai l road Construction of South Jersey ✓ X X X X X X X

Bryant, Janice (Retired) CCOSCC X X X X X X

Cirii, Frank CCOSCC ✓ X X X X X X X

Cream, Aaron CCOS, Fisca l  Team X

Doran, Ryan IBEW Local  351 ✓ X

Johnson, Tom, Vice Chair Independent ✓ X X X X

Maguire, Laurie CCOSCC X X X X X X X

Martin, Lynne CCOSCC X X

Pape, Barbara (Retired) CCOSCC X X X X X X

Raymond, James TD Bank X X X X X X

Sinclair, Nidia CCOSCC X X X X X X

Weil, Robert Conner Strong & Buckelew Companies ✓ X X X

Levitt, Alex WDB Staff X X X X X X

Swartz, Jeffrey S., Exec. Director WDB Staff X X X X X X X

Primas, Theo WDB Staff X X X X X X

Vaughn, Debra WDB Staff X X

Williams, Leslie J WDB Staff X X X X X X X  
 

SYSTEMS PERFORMANCE COMMITTEE  

The Systems Performance Committee develops the standards and criteria of customer satisfaction and 

continuous improvement for One-Stop partners, programs, and vendors. The committee also provides for the 

fiscal planning and management for the One-Stop system. 
 

WELCOME 

Pat Abusi, Committee Chair, welcomed the attendees and called the meeting to order at 9:00am and requested 

a roll call. 
 

APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING MINUTES 

Pat requested a motion to approve the May 20, 2022, Systems Performance meeting minutes. Frank Cirii 

motioned, seconded by Jim Raymond. By unanimous vote to the affirmative, the motion carried, and the 

minutes recorded for May 20, 2022 were approved. 

ONE-STOP  

Frank Cirii, Local Area Operations Director  

The State has authorized an extension until the end of September to use $60,000 of its budgeted funds for 

outreach. There is a restriction against the use of messaging addressed to TANF and GA clients. The One-Stop 

will utilize the funds for an educational outreach program to publicize the training and educational programs 

available at the One-Stop and with all of its partners.  
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MASTER BUDGET REVIEW & DISCUSSION  

Lynn Martin, Senior Accountant, One-Stop Career Center 

 

Master Budget Report 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Fund Balance Report 
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PROGRAM EVALUATOR REPORT 

Jeffrey Swartz, Executive Director, Workforce Development Board 

As Theo Primas’ resignation was effective August 12th, Jeff  provided the Program Evaluator’s Program 

Report. Candidates are being interviewed to fill Theo's position.  

Theo’s monitoring for the Summer Youth Employment Program was done for all 23 work sites, with all of the 

reports completed. Most, if not all of Theo’s procurement was done. His last report indicates that several ITA 

procurements are still out, as well as his WIOA and WorkFirst procurements and monitoring activities which 

have all begun. The training providers will be contacted as soon as the new program evaluator is in place. 
 

 

YOUTH WORK EXPERIENCE 

Laurie Maguire, MIS, One-Stop Career Center 

• The Youth Work Experience (YWE) Program is up and running. There are at least 10 youth entered in 

AOSOS and they are planning the next service, with some going to Learning Link and others to future 

education and training. 

• The State is going to monitor the YWE Program monthly and all the data is required to be submitted by the 

providers and be entered within 30 days of a service occurrence. With Jeff’s permission, some procedural 

contract changes are necessary in order to comply with State requirements. Among the issues to be 

addressed with service providers: 

➢ The providers are not giving MIS the HiSET because they've already attained a benchmark credential. 

The HiSET is possibly occurring in the 12 months after exit and not being submitted to MIS by the 

service provider. The One-Stop becoming a HiSET testing center will absolutely address this issue.  
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➢ The youth providers are not reporting barriers. It's very concerning that participants only have the 

barrier necessary to gain eligibility. A few providers submitted enrollments indicating participants had 

no barriers and there was discovery of previous program participation with records of a barrier. Laurie 

suggested that one reason to omit barriers from enrollment submissions is that if the participant 

provides a barrier at the time of eligibility, it must be addressed, which means more work for the 

provider.  

➢ Service providers need to improve their data reporting, their submissions and the timeliness of the 

submissions.  

➢ Service providers must convert to an electronic individual service strategy, so data can be copied and 

pasted by MIS. 

These issues will be addressed in the revised contracts attachments over the next 30 days.  

COMMITTEE UPDATES AND FINAL REMARKS 

Jeffrey Swartz, Workforce Development Board 

• The quarterly board meeting is September 21st. Jeff asked attendees to let Alex know if they wish to attend 

the meeting. There will be a vote to approve the master budget, so quorum is needed. Kevin Kurdziel, 

President of GSETA will be our featured speaker. He will discuss the upcoming GSETA conference and 

GSETA’s activities in NJ and nationwide.  

• Promotion of the Atlantic City Electric initiative continues. Attendance at several events has resulted in a 

list of interested parties. An information session will be planned for later in the Fall.  

• Today is the last day of the Summer Youth Employment Program. Jeff thanked WDB and One-Stop staff. 

Thirty-eight young people completed the program at 23 work sites. He noted that his understanding is most 

of the employers were very pleased with the participants, and the participants were well-matched with the 

employers. Overall, the program was a success. 

Frank Cirii, One-Stop 

• Frank acknowledged Eric Romolini and Lynn Martin for stepping into roles where they had the daunting 

task to revamp and modify every budget to match what is in Sage. This includes modification and changes, 

creating different line items and codes for every single dollar spent for each of the grants awarded to the 

One-Stop. He thanked them both for their hard work and expressed confidence in them going forward. 

Frank also thanked Aaron Cream for his assistance to Lynn and Eric and Leslie Williams for her assistance 

with the Youth Work Experience Program. Jeff acknowledged Eric and Lynn’s hard work and thanked 

them for their efforts. He noted that things are done the right way to maintain compliance by Camden 

County and noted the Camden local area, which includes the One Stop, the Workforce Board and its 

partners, are always looked to as leaders in the workforce system in New Jersey. 

Pat Abusi, Chair 

Pat thanked everybody for their hard work and effort. He acknowledged that Lynn and Eric had a daunting task 

to go through somebody else's work, try to learn and understand new processes and make changes to 

streamline them. He noted that as long as we communicate, work together and understand what each other's 

needs are, the better off we will be as a whole.  

 

Pat Abusi asked for a motion to adjourn. Jeff Swartz made the first motion, seconded by Leslie Williams. By 

unanimous vote to the affirmative the motion carried, and the meeting was adjourned at 9:46am.  
 

 

The next System Performance Committee meeting is scheduled for Friday, November 18, 2022 @9:00am via 

Zoom conferencing.  
 
 

Submitted by:  

Debra Vaughn, Administrative Assistant to the Executive Director 


